

Y Llundeinwr

Thursday, 9 February 2023



Follow us on **Facebook**, **Twitter** and **Instagram** Website: https://ysgolgymraegllundain.co.uk/

Dear Parents and Friends

This week marked Safer Internet Day and Children's Mental Health Week. I spoke with the children about both of these during our assembly on Monday. They seemed very clear about talking to adults before they use the internet and talking to trusted adults and friends if they see anything they do not like if they are using search engines. It would be worth talking to them this week to follow up on this, this link may be useful <u>Parents and carers - UK Safer Internet Centre</u>

We have had confirmation of our participation in the St. David's Day events, a letter will be coming to you soon, but we will be going into town for the morning. We have also been asked to display some of the childrens art work to go up in The London Welsh Centre which is exciting.

I have worked up a marketing plan, which I am renaming 'recruitment strategy' - I am sorry it hasn't come to you yet but I have shared it with Governors and will be able to share with you soon. It will be essential for us to start our campaign after half term.

There are a few outstanding consent forms for the use of images, please return these as soon as possible as having lots of videos and photos on social media will be essential for our recruitment strategy and If you haven't filled in the curriculum questionnaire sent out last week please do so.

A reminder that the end of the Spring term is the 31st march and we will be finishing school after lunch at 1.30pm. The start of the summer term is the 17th April which is our final Inset day, so the children will start back on Tuesday 18th April.

I wish you all a lovely half term and look forward to seeing the children on Tuesday 21st February.

Best wishes Tracey O'Brien

Newyddion o'r Nyth Early Years







Some of the things we've looked at this half term are people who help us, our feelings, and under the sea!

The Latest from the Class Dosbarth Robin Goch

As part of this half term's theme, Great Myths of the World, we went to the British Museum to learn more about Greek legends. The children took part in a workshop which was about how different legends are portrayed on pottery before going around the Museum itself and seeing all that was there.



It was a pleasure to invite the world-renown Chef, Bryn Williams to the school. We had a Question and Answer session and the children shared what they'd done in the Urdd cooking competition 'Splendid Sandwich'.



As part of our PSHE lessons learning about the wider world, we have been looking at the water crisis and how children in other countries do not have access to clean safe water. We studied the charity WaterAid and the work they do to help provide clean water. Pupils then decided to have their own fundraiser by wearing blue to school for the day.



The new Senedd Captains all had the opportunity to present their manifestos to the rest of the class so that vice-captains could be selected.









Happy Half Term To You All!